Springtime is a season of hope, when days grow longer, and nature wakes up from prolonged winter hibernation.
While the Cultural industry has been shut down since November 2020, VEF Culture Palace managed to continue to create mesmerizing cultural content to our beloved audience. While for long 5 months we could only offer our Live or prerecorded concerts online on a virtual platform, doesn’t mean that our creative and technical staff were in a relaxation mode. On the contrary, VEF has been relentlessly working on brand new vibrant ideas that could gift opportunity to all Rigans and guests of the capital to enjoy some culture in person.
A week ago, we realized a project called “Sprouting Spring” where passersby could enjoy projections on the Palace’s façade of blooming spring - it included climbing vines on all 8 columns, growing meadow and first witness of spring - butterflies, and it was all accompanied with magical sounds of bird chirping and rain. As of yesterday, we have installed 2x2 cube with a bench and a bus stop sign next to it and beautifully illuminated sign that says, “Waiting for Culture Stop”, which symbolizes our hope, that within 3 weeks, Latvia will leave state of emergency status and Cultural industry will be awoken. The main idea behind this project is, that we have waited for long 5 months and these remaining 3 weeks is just a short stop, where anyone can sit down, relax for a second and enjoy beautiful music of our previously organized concerts. We are expressing our hope that in 3 weeks, we will be open and back in business.
